Minutes of South Beaver Township Regular Meeting

October 12, 2020

The regular October meeting of the South Beaver Township Board of Supervisors held in the South Beaver Municipal Building located at 805 Blackhawk Road was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Vice Chairman Thomas Miller. The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Officials present: Thomas Miller, John Onuska, John Heyl, George Patterson, Dan Petrich, Ashley Carr

Others present: Andy Leech, Robin Kahle

John Onuska made a motion to approve the minutes of the September meeting. Thomas Miller seconded the motion. Motion carried.

John Onuska made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report and pay the following bills: General Fund, Check No. #14535-#14576, Total \$115,683.50, Payroll Fund, Check #10662-#10690, Total \$26,550.89; State Fund, Check No. #2093-#2096, Total \$19,773.41. Thomas Miller seconded the motion. Motion carried.

John Heyl gave the engineers report. It will be filed. John reported that he spoke with Youngblood and they are going to pave Watts Mill and Swamp Poodle at the same time. The Fire Hall Water Well Application has been sent to the DEP. John is going to send someone out to Blackhawk Hills to see if there are any updates to report.

Dan Petrich gave the police report. It will be filed. Dan reported that two of the vehicles are going to need tires for the winter. If a juvenile is in the holding cell they can't be visible to the public, so some type of film or reflective vinyl is needed in the entryway doors and windows. John Heyl is familiar with a product that is used in other police departments and he will get Dan the name of it. Dan would like to get a monitor for the security cameras instead of having to pull it up on one of the computers it would stay up all the time. The supervisors were in favor of the monitor purchase and wall mount. Dan asked if they would be able to purchase a department cell phone instead of using their personal phones. John will get the pricing on FirstNet through the fire department and Ashley will reach out to Verizon and Sprint.

Kevin Henderson gave the road report. Kevin reported that Gailey road is done and the old plow is in need of rear tires. Tom suggested getting a quote from Meyers Mobile Tires and one other location. Kevin said if there is enough money left over he would like to do Arrowhead, weather permitting.

Dan Petrich asked how the winter road maintenance call outs were going to work and asked the road department that if they have a plan on when they will be out to let the police department know and if there is something that needs addressed right away he will call them out.

Ashley Carr gave the fire report. It will be filed.

Robin Kahle was present to update the board on her sons Eagle Scout project. They tried to power wash the monument at the park and it got darker. Robin painted the inside of the letters black and sealed the monument. The benches are in and they would like to place one near the municipal building upstairs and one downstairs for the police department. John Onuska asked Robin to stick around until after the meeting and they would help her find a good location for each of the benches.

George reported that the he and the supervisors and engineer attended an executive session prior to the meeting to discuss a possible litigation. George plans to contact Dr. Grieco regarding Blackhawk Hills and invite him to the November meeting with a plan on how he will finish the outstanding items.

John Onuska made a motion to approve the policies for the insurance. Thomas Miller seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Thomas Miller adjourned the meeting at 7:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

John Onuska